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City Council Regular Meeting 

 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works  

FROM: Errick Thompson, Deputy Director of Public Works - Engineering 

MEETING: May 1, 2023 

  

SUBJECT:  

Consider approval of an amendment to the Engineering Services Contract (CSO#1408-06-
2020) with Kimley-Horn and Associates for design of the SH174 Widening project in the amount 
of $449,985.00 for a total contract amount of $1,335,485.00. (Staff Presenter: Errick Thompson, 
Deputy Director of Public Works - Engineering) 

SUMMARY:  

Expansion of SH 174 between Elk and the city limit is planned in two phases. As TxDOT 
roadways, schematic design approval and environmental clearance are required prior to final 
construction documents being completed. Schematic Design and Environmental Clearance for 
Phase 1 (Elk to Wicker Hill) is 95% complete. Full design for Elk to Hulen is 90% complete. Full 
design of the remainder (Hulen to Wicker Hill) of Phase 1 was not included in the original design 
contract, as construction funding only supported Elk to Hulen. Recently, additional state/federal 
construction funding was identified to allow for the full length of Phase 1 (Elk to Wicker Hill) to be 
constructed.  

This contract amendment would complete full design for Hulen to Wicker Hill so that construction 
of the entire Phase 1 can be bid by TxDOT as a single project in approximately June 2024.  

Phase 2 schematic design, environmental clearance, and full design are funded in the G.O. Bond 
Program.   

 

OPTIONS:  

1) Approve an amendment to the Engineering Services Contract (CSO#1408-06-2020) with 

Kimley-Horn and Associates for design of the SH174 Widening project in the amount of 

$449,985.00 for a total contract amount of $1,335,485.00. 
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2) Deny an amendment to the Engineering Services Contract (CSO#1408-06-2020) with 

Kimley-Horn and Associates for design of the SH174 Widening project in the amount of 

$449,985.00 for a total contract amount of $1,335,485.00. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Approve an amendment to the Engineering Services Contract (CSO#1408-06-2020) with 
Kimley-Horn and Associates for design of the SH174 Widening project in the amount of 
$449,985.00 for a total contract amount of $1,335,485.00. 

 

PRIOR ACTION/INPUT (Council, Boards, Citizens): 

June 15, 2020 - City Council approved an Engineering Services Contract with Kimley-Horn and 
Associates for the design of State Highway 174 widening in the amount not to exceed 
$885,500.00. (Item 6.F) 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

Project Number:  197405  
Fund Name:                            GO Bond (Refunding Resolution) 
Amount:    $449,985.00 

 

STAFF CONTACT: 

Errick Thompson 
Deputy Director of Public Works - Engineering 
ethompson@burlesontx.com 
817-426-9610 
 


